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February 2, 2006

Sheila M Smith

A/Grant Administrator/Policy Analyst

Ministry of Transportation

Transportation Planning and Policy

P.O. Box 9850 STN PROV GOV

Victoria, BC V8W 9T5

RE: Central Valley Greenway, Slocan Street to Boundary Road - Vancouver Section 3

Dear Ms. Smith,

The Vancouver Area Cycling Coalition (VACC) supports the application from the City of Vancouver for this section of the Central Valley Greenway. The Central Valley Greenway will be a regionally significant east-west cycling commuter corridor. It will link the cities of Vancouver, Burnaby and New Westminster on a quiet, relaxing route. It will appeal to those 

not comfortable riding on busier streets, ensuring that more persons will choose the bicycle in these large cities as their transportation choice.

This section is an integral part of the route and comprises a multi–use trail on a dedicated right-of-way beneath the Millennium SkyTrain line. The route will give access to schools and large commercial and industrial developments as well as provide for those traveling further along the route.  It will also directly connect to two SkyTrain stations and serve nearby residential areas. 

The VACC recommends that the CIPP support this application. We feel that this application fits well within the guidelines of promoting transportation cycling, reducing traffic congestion, reducing greenhouse gases and providing a safe cycling environment. It is exciting to see that Vancouver is ensuring that the Central Valley Greenway will be an important cycling corridor linking the highest density areas in the Greater Vancouver region with a quality design that promises comfort and efficiency for users.

Sincerely,
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Colin Brander, 

President 
Vancouver Area Cycling Coalition 
      The Vancouver Area Cycling Coalition (VACC) is a volunteer-run non-profit society whose members work toward improving conditions for cycling in the Lower Mainland. The VACC believes that increased bicycle use has the potential to significantly reduce traffic congestion, improve health conditions that result from inactive living, and enhance our urban environment. 
      The VACC campaigns to change the circumstances that currently discourage bicycle use: poor or non-existent cycling facilities and lack of appropriate education for both cyclists and motorists. We do this by providing informed input and consultation on cycling issues to municipal, provincial, and federal politicians and government staff, and by offering advocacy support and education to groups and individuals in the Lower Mainland.
      For more information on the VACC, visit www.vacc.bc.ca.


[image: image2.png][image: image3.png][image: image4.png]